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Town of Deerfield 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

August 18, 2015 
MINUTES 

 
Call to Order 
5:30p - Chairman Stephen Barry called the meeting to order. 
 
Present: Stephen Barry, Chairman; Richard Pitman, Vice Chairman; Rebecca Hutchinson,  
R. Andrew Robertson and Jeff Shute Selectmen 
 
Also Present: Jan Foisy, Town Administrator 
 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag 
Chairman Barry asks all to rise and pledge allegiance to the Flag. 
 
Scheduled Appointments 
Non Public Session 

Motion: Vice Chairman Pitman moves to enter into a Non Public Session pursuant to 
RSA 91A-3, II (c) 

 Second: Selectman Robertson 
 Vote: Yea 5, Nay 0, Abstained 0 - Motion Carries 
 
Reconvene 
 Motion: Selectman Robertson moves to seal the minutes of the Non Public Session.   
 Second: Vice Chairman Pitman 
 Vote: Yea 5, Nay 0, Abstained 0 - Motion Carries 
 
New Business 
Chairman Barry noted that the Town has received a check for $61,917.23 for the back and 
arrear owed taxes and fees on a formerly deeded property. The Board agreed to accept the 
payment and signatures were executed on the deed. J. Foisy noted that the property owner will 
be responsible for the taxes starting with the second half of 2015.  
 
Unfinished Business None 
  
Other Business  
Selectman Shute reported that Old Home Day was well attended and a big success and 
thanked Selectman Robertson for his hard work in preparing the Chicken for the BBQ.  
 
Citizens Comments 
Harriet Cady commented that she would have liked for the Old Home Day parade to have been 
earlier in the day, but that it was otherwise a great event.  
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Adjourn 
 Motion: Vice Chairman Pitman moves to adjourn the meeting of August 18, 2015 
 Second: Selectman Robertson 
 Vote: Yea 5, Nay 0, Abstained 0 - Motion Carries 
 

Next Meeting Monday, August 24th @ 5:30p 
 

The Minutes were transcribed and respectfully submitted by Katherine A. Libby, Recording Secretary.  
Pending approval by the Board of Selectmen.  


